
Mark your calendar for  
Sunday, July 28, 2013.  
Tomahawk will be hosting 
an Alumni Open House to 
commemorate the camp’s 
60th season.  Please plan 
on attending and being the 
camp’s guests for lunch.  
 
All camp alumni and their 
families are welcome to 
attend.   
 
9:00-10:00 Coffee/social 
and gathering at the Ber-
glund Welcome Center 
 
10:00-10:15 Welcome and 
divide into groups for 
guided tours 
 
10:15-12:15  Guided tours 
of camp 
 
12:30 Grilled cookout  

lunch at the Berglund  
Welcome Center 
 
1:00  Continue to social-
ize and story tell at the 
Welcome Center or wan-
der and explore Toma-
hawk on your own.  
 
4:00 Depart camp  
 
Tomahawk’s 60th Anniver-
sary is a special opportunity 
to come back to your old 
summer camp and see 
what’s new. Got married?  
Got kids? Got a special 
friend you’re always talking 
to about camp?  Well, here 
is the perfect opportunity for 
you to show them Toma-
hawk in full swing!  Come  
early for coffee and social; 
meet today’s camp staff as 
they show you the changes 

to Tomahawk; be the 
camp’s guests for a cook 
out lunch; and still have 
plenty of time to wonder 
around camp on your own.    
 
Every year Tomahawk 
Scout Reservation changes 
the lives of thousands of 
young people.  As alumni, 
we all share in that experi-
ence.  Tomahawk’s proper-
ty and people make it a liv-
ing thing that is constantly 
changing.  Come see the 
camp you remember; meet 
staff friends old and new; 
and see what your camp 
has been up to since you 
last saw it.  
 
I hope to see you there!  

Myron Jacobson, event 

chair 
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¶ Camp inspection June 20!  Fully accredited!  No deviations. 

¶ New school bus.  Running a bus route every afternoon to bring Scouts and leaders up 

to the Welcome Center area. Utilizing disk golf, driving range, mega tower, high ropes 
course, power kiting, Logging Camp, rocket shooting. 

¶ Space Exploration, Oceanography, and Emergency Preparedness merit badges offered 

this summer. 

¶ 20 more units registered for camp than last year. 

¶ Introduction to outdoor leadership skills being offered to adult leaders. 

¶ Limited space programs available for sign up online. 

¶ New staff cabin at Logging Camp complete and mosquito free!  

¶ Sacajawea Cabin at Family Island remodeled. 
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Several dozen folks showed up at Tomahawk on 
May 11, 2013, for the annual (and now tradition-
al) work day. 

Those who participated enjoyed each others 
company and got a lot accomplished.  

Alumni and friends of camp from several differ-
ent eras worked with rangers Adam Repman 
and Phil Gruenhagen on staining, building, pres-
sure washing, assembling, moving and cleaning 
projects. 

The largest was work on the new staff cabin at 
the Logging Camp.  The TAA board and its 
members not only took part in on-site work on 
the project but also raised money so that it could 
be completed. 

Thanks to all who helped out at another suc-
cessful work day.  See you next year—same 
time, same place!  

The work day crew from Saturday, May 11, takes a break for lunch.  Editorõs note:  Your editor is at some-

what of a loss so please identify yourself by contacting jimgfrost@aol.com so the December TAA newslet-

ter can name and personally thank you.  

 

 

MAY WORK  DAY BENEFITS  CAMP  AND  PARTICIPANTS  

S t a f f  c a b i n  a t  t h e  L o g g i n g  C a m p  t a k e s  s h a p e .  

PAGE 2 T O M A H A W K  A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 



The Tomahawk Alumni Association is founded on three 
things: the fellowship of present and past camp staff 
members and friends of the camp; communication with 
each other; and support for Tomahawk Scout Reserva-
tion.  

There are several thousand persons who have served on 
the staff since Ben Flood, Fish Foster and Gordy Miller      
began hacking out roads in 1953 and most have good 
feelings about their camp experience and stories worth 
sharing. 
 
Members of the association have the opportunity to share 
reminisces through Facebook and our website as well as 
a traditional newsletter.  There is an annual work day at 
camp, a seasonal holiday party, and other events.  The 
association also sponsors an award for excellent instruc-
tion in each of the four sub camps. 

One important key to the success of the association 
is expanding membership.  It’s easy—an annual 
membership is $15 and a lifetime membership is $150 
($175 with a commemorative jacket).  Annual mem-
berships purchased during the first six months of the 
year are good for that year; if purchased during the 
last six months, they are good for the following year 
as well.  All members of the current summer staff are 

given a free one-year membership. 

 

Check out the website at alumni.camptomahawk.org or 
email Brian Halloran, bhalloran@northernstarbsa.org.  
And please contact someone you know who is not now a 
TAA member.  Tell them about what we have going and 
invite them to become a part of it.   

Thank you.  Bill Dorgan, membership chair. 

In some ways I consider St. Croix River Camp, now Fred C. Andersen Scout Camp, sacred ground. It is much the same as being in a 

different world.  Roots of today’s Tomahawk Scout Reservation may be found in River Camp    

As a new Boy Scout in 1952 my first camping experience was at River Camp with Troop 189.  Our  Scoutmaster and assistant parked 

their cars on the road above Good Medicine. We threw our packs over the bluffs and climbed down after them just as they did when 

they were members of Troop 189. Later when we left  we put our packs on a toboggan, climbed up the hill and pulled a rope to haul 

the toboggan and packs up. Our leaders wanted us to have the same experience they did when they Boy Scouts and there was no 

road down to the camp. 

It is now impossible to count the number of times I have camped there, both summer and winter.  I attended Order of the Arrow con-

claves, conducted leader training, and served as a Scoutmaster, assistant Scoutmaster and WEBELOS leader. 

While working at 3M our department manager arranged for us to take a class in 

relieving stress. One technique presented was to relax with dimmed lights, place 

both feet on the floor and hands in your lap, and think of a peaceful place you 

would like to be at that moment. Immediately, without a second thought, I was 

picturing in my mind sitting on the bluffs overlooking River Camp. Now 60 years 

later I often go back there in my mind. 

Our troop’s favorite was the old Randall Cabin. Even though it isn’t there any-

more it lives vividly in my memory. The old potbelly stove that glowed red at night 

with the lights off, the snapping of the wood as it burned, the smell of wet clothes 

drying by the stove after a winter hike or other outdoor activity, the built in bunk 

beds around the perimeter, the large table with benches in the middle, and the 

back kitchen that was cold when we weren’t cooking on the wood stove. 

The OA Conclaves are a big part of my memories of River Camp. Setting up for 

the activities and taking down after were actually enjoyable. To me it was all 

about fellowship. Setting up for the Brotherhood ceremonies in the chapel (now Friendship Rock) was the most time consuming. 

Tasks included placing fire pots along the trail to the chapel and in selected places around it, building the bonfire and hanging the 

Brotherhood sashes that would be placed on the Brotherhood candidates. 

At the 1957 (maybe ‘58) OA Christmas convention I was called out for Vigil Honor. Dave Franks and Ray Chun took us to River Camp 

to serve our Vigil. I was taken to the far south end of camp and as I remember it was 40 degrees below, or at least close to that— 

hah!  Anyway it was cold. Little did I know then that I was testing this site for the future Van Krevelen Shelter. 

As an adult I have visited the camp from time to time just to feel its spirit. Once I had some thinking to do so I visited the camp to be 

alone. I climbed the cliffs on the east and sat on an outcropping of rock for several hours contemplating while watching the eagles 

soar over the river and watching the chipmunks running around. River Camp has a peaceful, serene spirit and has provided me with 

memories that money cannot buy and memories I would never consider selling at any price. 
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Let’s talk about TAA membership...again!  
V O L U M E 1 5 ,  NU M B E R 2  

ST. CROIX R IVER CAMP BY BOB ALBRIGHT 
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Dave Albrecht, 50s and 60s staff member: 

I worked at a knot yard in the 50s and 60s between the 

Service Building and Main Beach.  It had a center pole and 

lower horizontal poles on each side.  There was a board 

displaying shellacked knots that were to be tied.  The easi-

er knots—square knot, clove hitch, two half hitches, bow-

line—were tied on one side of the pole, the harder ones—

sheepshank, taut-line hitch, halter hitch—on the other.  

Tying could be a timed event or just practice. 

There also was an area for knife and axe sharpening.  For 

knives there were small whetstones.  For axes there were 

files and two pieces of wood in the ground to prop up the 

head. 

Don Kelsey, 50s and 60s staff member: 

When I joined the waterfront staff in 1959, I brought along 

a fascination with knots from 

my days in the knot yard as 

a program counselor.  Row-

ing merit badge required 

that Scouts tie several 

knots.  I challenged them 

that if they could beat me 

tying a clove hitch they would automatically pass the knot 

tying test; I gave them until mid-week to practice.   

When it came time, I said to make it fair I would lay the 

ropes on the ground.  At the signal, I stepped on one end 

of my rope and threw two loops around my wrist making a 

clove hitch with the throwing hand; it took about a half sec-

ond.  No young man in my classes was ever exempt from 

the knot test.  

Bill Dorgan, 60s staff member: 

Lanyard making was a fixture at Tomahawk.  Miles of craft 

strip have been acquired by Scouts who might have 

thought braiding a lanyard was something they would nev-

er do.  But there is a lot to be said for the practice— 

learning a new skill, concentrating on a singular pursuit, 

using both sides of the brain simultaneously, making a 

useful object, and feeling the joy of accomplishment.  

Jim King, 50s, 60, 70s staff member: 

I remember the bog walks in the late 60s and 70s that 

gave Scouts the chance to get muddy and see a different 

ecosystem up close.  About the same time, with inspiration 

from a Finnish staff person, we built a sauna from scav-

enged wood, poles, old canvas and a 55-gallon oil drum.  I 

also recall color-coded bridge and tower kits for pioneering 

in the 70s and the lashing projects that put the tents of 

commissioners and other staff persons off the ground in 

the 80s and 90s. 

Mike Moser, 60s staff member: 

Prior to the mid-60s, camp staff persons taught Scoutcraft 

and other skills to all troop members.  This changed and 

we began to teach only junior leaders who would then 

work with their troops as both camp and year around train-

ers.   

To me teaching was a hoot.  We built towers, fences with 

weighted gates, mud ovens, and raised fire pits.  We drank 

staghorn sumac, birch, wintergreen and dandelion teas, 

and ate plantain salads.  And we harvested tamarack from 

the swamps for Order of the Arrow teepees.  We strived to 

outdo other staff members and in the process improved 

upon what we then passed on to the campers. 

When I started at camp as a 14-year-old counselor in train-

ing, I could not tie the simplest knot—granny anyone?  But 

I was lucky enough to go on to teach forestry, soil and wa-

ter management, camping, cooking, nature, archery, pio-

neering, lashing, knots, axemanship, fire building, first aid, 

map reading, compass, rope splicing, survival hiking and 

fishing.  It has been so long ago I almost forgot how much 

Scouting shaped my life.  

Scoutcraft, field sports and ecology* 
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*This story is part of a series on Tomahawk’s history taken from the Berglund Welcome Center at camp. 

S t a f f  m e m b e r s  r e m i n i s c e ñ  


